
   
 
 
19th April 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well and enjoying the return of the sunshine after the Easter 
break! It has been an incredibly exciting week here at Chacewater School as we welcomed 
back our wonderful children following the holiday. The energy and enthusiasm they bring 
with them each day is truly inspiring, we couldn't be happier to have them back in our 
classrooms. 
 
This week, we have wasted no time in diving straight back into our learning adventures, and 
we must say, the children have been absolutely BRILLIANT in how they have begun this half 
term's learning themes. For those who are interested in diving deeper into this half term's 
sequences of learning, we invite you to explore our LEAP into Learning documents, which 

are available on the class pages of the school website. You can find them HERE. 

 
In other exciting news, we are thrilled to announce that Mrs. Glanville-Thomas is expecting 
a new addition to her family! We couldn't be happier for her and wish her all the best as she 
embarks on this wonderful journey. Additionally, we will be bidding farewell to Miss Lahera 
as she takes up a new opportunity to teach in Kuwait. We are excited for both of these very 
different adventures! Both Mrs. Glanville-Thomas and Miss Lahera will be with us for the 
whole of this term. We have already begun the recruitment process to find their 
replacements from September. 
 
Please note that due to staff training, we will be unable to start our school clubs next week. 
Instead, they will begin the following week. I apologise for any inconvenience this may cause 
and appreciate your understanding. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, and here's to another fantastic week of learning and 
growth at Chacewater School! 
 
Have a great weekend. 
 
 
 
 
Mr Hick 
  

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/our_classes/460499


Summer Term Clubs 

 
We are asking you to select any clubs that your child may wish to do over 
the summer term and put in order of preference. Where clubs are 
oversubscribed we will endeavour to make sure that everyone has a place 
on at least one. If clubs have more space then children may be allocated 
more than one. 

 
The forms will close on Tuesday 24th April in the morning at 10am and we will let children 
know which club (s) they have on Wednesday 25th April. 
 
Clubs will begin in the week beginning 29th April and will run over both half terms of the 
summer. They will run from the end of the school day through to 4pm. 

KS1 Club form - HERE 

KS2 Club form - HERE 

 

Football Fun Factory 

⚽ CHACEWATER COMMUNITY! The Football Fun Factory has launched in Truro and all new 
participants receive 3 weeks completely free! 

We understand children’s interests chop and change, that’s why we offer a free trial for children 
(and parents) to check out our programmes before registering. So why not give it a try? 

- Penair School - Football Fun & Development - Friday's 5:30pm-6:30pm - Ages 5-12 

- Truro Prep School - Tots Football Fun - Saturday 9:15-10am - Ages 18months-3 

- Truro Prep School - Tots Football Fun - Saturday 10-10:45am - Ages 3-5 

To book your child’s free trial, please visit our 
website: https://booking.thefootballfunfactory.co.uk/events 
 

If you have any questions, then please contact Jack on 07794891749 or 
at jackstevenson@thefootballfunfactory.co.uk 

 

https://forms.gle/bCCYPfsMpkscm2GX9
https://forms.gle/kxyZsjKnXmPpc7yq5
https://booking.thefootballfunfactory.co.uk/events
mailto:jackstevenson@thefootballfunfactory.co.uk


Class Photos 

We are having our class photo day on Thursday 23rd May. Can all children 

wear their normal school uniform on this day. If it is a PE day for them please 

can they bring their PE kit in school to change into. 

 

Term Dates 2024/25 

Out term dates for 2024/25 can be seen below. Our inset days will be on 3rd September, 4th 

September, 25th October, 4th November and 23rd July. On these days the school will be 

closed to children. 

 

 

 



 

 



  



 
 
 

ACORNS Nola & Finley 

SEEDLINGS Lily & Daxon 

BUDS Holly & Lily C 

YOUNG OAKS Anneliese &  Neo 

BUR OAKS Nell & George 

RED OAKS Skye & Alfie 

MIGHTY OAKS Sebastian & Charlie 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary  

15.4.24 Start of Summer Term 

13.5.24 Y6 SATs Week Begins 

23.5.24 Class Photo Day 

24.5.24 End of half term 

3.6.24 Start of half term 

11.6.24 Sports Day – Provisional Date 

12.6.24 – 14.6.24 Y6 Camp - Porthpean 

17.6.24 Y6 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

1.7.24 Y5 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

17.7.24 Leavers Disco 

23.7.24 End of Summer Term 

3.9.24 & 4.9.24 Inset Days – School closed to children 

5.9.24 Start of Autumn Term  

 
  

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



Signposting 

 

 Summer Cricket programme opens for children ages 5 to 11 across the county. 

 

Bookings are now open for this year's All Stars and Dynamos Cricket programmes, providing 
opportunities for children aged 5 to 11 from across the county to take part in the sport. 
 

39 Cricket Clubs across the county have joined Cornwall Cricket Board to provide the 
programme which runs nationally and is designed and supported by England and Wales 
Cricket Board.  
 
All Stars Cricket gives 5 to 8 year olds their first experience of Cricket, learning new skills 
whilst having fun and making friends. The eight week programme costs just £30 per child. 
 
Dynamos Cricket provides the next step to those moving on from All Stars and is aimed at 
children aged 8 to 11 years old. The programme, which costs £40 per child, focuses on 
developing their skills and each child will receive a Dynamos Cricket New Balance t-shirt, 
personalised with their name and number.  
 

Places will be available to book from Wednesday 10th April by visiting ecb.co.uk/play/all-
stars for All Stars and via ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket for Dynamos.  
 

Cornwall Cricket Board provides subsidised places to children whose families can not afford 
the cost, to find out more please contact admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk or 
visit www.cornwallcricket.co.uk 
 

Chris Anderson, School and Club Development Officer for Cornwall Cricket Board said: “The 
ECB National Programmes are set up as 8 week summer cricket programmes at 39 clubs 
centres around Cornwall! All Stars aimed at 5-8 year olds - is fun and exciting introduction 
into cricket and Dynamos aimed at 8-11 year olds - is also fun and exciting and a great next 
step into cricket to development through games of cricket!  
 

 

http://ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
http://ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
http://ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket
mailto:admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk
http://www.cornwallcricket.co.uk/


“All the equipment is provided throughout the sessions! There are no restrictions as to who 
can join as cricket is a game for anyone. The programmes offer a great opportunity to learn 
and play the wonderful sport of cricket and experience a real cricket club environment!  
 
“All Centres will have qualified Activators (who run the programmes) and are verified to 
ensure hosts are safe, secure and ready for tonnes of cricket fun! ” 
 

Cornwall Cricket Board provides adults and children aged 5 years and upwards with the 
opportunity to take part in the sport across the county. It is also the official governing body 
for all cricket in Cornwall and is responsible and accountable to the England and Wales 
Cricket Board (ECB), the National Governing Body, for the strategic management, 
development and conduct of the sport. 
 

Anyone interested in sponsoring or fundraising for any of the teams is invited to 
contact tamsin@cornwallcricket.co.uk 

 

mailto:tamsin@cornwallcricket.co.uk


 


